
Hello Girls 
General Pershing, commander of American forces, realized that communications in 

France were not adequate. Along with telephone equipment (the high-tech communications gear 
of the period), he requested bi-lingual operators. Over 2,000 women applied, about 500 were 
selected, and about 250 were sent to France. They were called the “Hello Girls.” It is said that 
Marshall Foch, commander of Allied Forces would be driven to a place where he could place a 
call through an American operator because they were more efficient and nicer than the male 
French army operators. 
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